
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

September 20, 1988 


PRESENT: Chairman Dennis G. Abbott, Andrew C. Woodsome, Jr., Robert 
C. Fay. 

REPORT OF COMMITTEES: 

Frank Allen, Dianne Holden, Margaret Beavis came before the Board to 
discuss the issuing of dump permits and stickers. Sel. Abbott stated 
that the Town needs to come up with a new plan. Sel. Fay stated that 
a policy separating the wood at the stump dump needs to be done. 
Contractors need to get a permit to use the stump dump area. Anyone 
without a dump sticker for now will have to just sign in at the dump. 
After discusion it was decided that when the new stickers are issued 
residency will be checked by car registration. Dianne stated that it 
is a state law that address change be made within 30 days. Frank will 
make up a form for residents to use by car registration, non-residents 
will have a form stating map and lot. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Lucien Boucher: Mr. & Mrs. Boucher came before the Board to discuss 
the ditch by their property on the Hamilton Road. Mr. Boucher stated 
that if the Town does not put in a culvert so that he can cross over 
to his lot behind his house then he will fill in the ditch so he can 
cross. Fred Fay stated that if a culvert is installed it could cause 
the water to back up and flood. Fred told Mr. Boucher that he could 
build a bridge to use to cross over. After discussing it, Fred will 
put in a large culvert in so he can crosse with his truck and will 
also put some dirt in the trench. 

At this time the Board convened to the Town Hall of a Special Town 
Meeting at 8:00 p.m. 

The Board signed the warrant for payment of bills and payroll. 

Board voted to approve $450. for mylar copies of the tax maps to be 
sent to Sewell, money to come out of wetlands. 

Board will check with Alma Woodward to see if he would be interested 
in building the custodian's closet. 

Board voted to pay the new dump attendants $6.00 per hour. Earl 
Manning will be at the dump when Millard Genthner or Raymond Smith 
cannot make it. 

ADJOURNMENT: 

The motion for adjournment was made at 10:15 p.m. 
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